
 
 

DATE 

 

To the parents or guardians of:  

HK member 

Street Address, City, zipcode 

RE: Your Child’s Disenrollment from the Healthy Kids Program 

 

Your child will be disenrolled from the Healthy Kids program effective June 30, 2016.  This is 

because your child will become eligible for Full Scope Medi-Cal benefits under a new law. 

The State of California passed a law that will allow all children ages 18 and under, with 

household income under 266% of the Federal Poverty Level (for a family of 4, this is $64,512 

annual gross income), and regardless of immigration status, to receive Full Scope Medi-Cal 

benefits. The law will go into effect no earlier than May 1, 2016. Based on our records, your 

child will be eligible for Full Scope Medi-Cal and will no longer be eligible for the Healthy Kids 

program. With Full Scope Medi-Cal coverage, your child will be able to receive full medical, 

dental, vision and mental health services under the Medi-Cal program. In mid-April, you 

should receive more information from the State regarding this transition. 

If your child is active on Restricted Scope Medi-Cal at the time of the transition, he or she will 

be automatically enrolled in the Full Scope Medi-Cal program.  Most of our Healthy Kids 

members are already receiving Restricted Scope Medi-Cal. If you are not sure if your child is 

active on Restricted Scope Medi-Cal, you can call the Human Services Agency at 1-800-223-

8383, or the Health Coverage Unit at 650-616-2002, to find out. 

If your child is NOT enrolled in Restricted Medi-Cal, it is very important that you apply right 

away. You can apply for Restricted Medi-Cal with a Certified Enrollment Counselor or a Medi-

Cal Benefits Analyst. Please call 650-616-2002 if you would like help with the application. If you 

have already applied for Restricted Medi-Cal, you can check on the status of your application by 

the Human Services Agency at 1-800-223-8383, or the Health Coverage Unit at 650-616-2002. 

 



 
 

If your child is already enrolled in Restricted Medi-Cal,  please make sure your remain active on 

Restricted Medi-Cal.  For example, if it is time for your Medi-Cal renewal, be sure to complete 

all of the paperwork. 

If it is June 1, 2016 or later and your child  was discontinued from Healthy Kids,, you can appeal your 

Healthy Kids termination using the appeal form below. If you want free legal help with your 

appeal, you can call the Legal Aid Society of San Mateo County at 1-650-558-0915 or toll free at 

1-800-381-8898. 

If you have any questions, please call us at 650-616-2002. 

Sincerely, 

San Mateo County Health Coverage Unit  

APPEAL 
(Mail, e-mail, fax or hand-deliver this appeal form to Claudia Lopez, Health Coverage Unit, 

Healthy Kids Appeals, 801 Gateway Blvd., Suite 300, South san Francisco, CA 94080. E-mail:  

cllopez@smcgov.org  FAX: 650-616-8049.) 

Name _____________________________________ Phone Number: ________________ 

Child’s Name(s) _____________________________ Child’s Birthdate: _______________ 

 

I disagree with the discontinuance from the Healthy Kids Program. The reason I disagree is: 
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